Highways Report – for July 21 Parish Council Meeting

Road Name Signs

Agreed new signs + placements. Signs ordered by TDC on July 14th. Expected delivery/install is 6-8 weeks. All but two signs will be wall mounted which means (for these signs) less cost, easy / inexpensive installation, no impact on grass verge maintenance and no impact on pavements. 

Street Lighting in Cliffsend Road

Awaiting notification of Stage 3 Safety Audit from KCC.

Car Park opposite the Sportsman

Van driven over the edge onto footpath on July 17. Photograph sent to TDC, who have stated that bollards will be installed in the next 2-3 weeks.

Road Maintenance

Damage to highway on Cliffsend Road still outstanding.

Overgrown verge at bus stop on Sandwich still outstanding.

Have written to Golf Club re shrubbery overhanging the highway on Cottington Road. No response.

Self-seeded sycamores on verge on corner of Cottington Road entering the village dealt with by KCC.

Drains cleared in Beech Grove by KCC after request by resident.

Refresh of white edge line on Foads Hill requested after enquiry by resident. 

Foads Hill Railway Crossing

Network Rail have been requested to submit a retrospective planning application. Confirmed by TDC on July 17. Allow 28 days. We can then stipulate requirements for safety, making good etc.

Highways Improvement Plan (HIP)

Detailed assessments are being undertaken, including on site. Response expected in 4-5 weeks.

Funding

Have written to Southern Water and MTS Cleansing Services Ltd asking if companies will contribute to Road Safety Improvements fund. Will ask Network Rail for contribution as part of Planning. It is possible we will receive some contribution from KCC.

Initial discussion held with WW Martin. Very positive response. They suggested best way to progress is for them to do some work on behalf of KCC. They would do this at cost, therefore maximising value for the village. Have confirmed with KCC Highways that WW Martin are approved contractor.
